
   MARYLAND BOARD OF PHYSICIANS 
ATHLETIC TRAINER ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, June 14, 2022 
4201 Patterson Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland, Room 100 

 
OPEN MEETING MINUTES  

VIA ZOOM 
 

PRESENT: Brian Perez, ATC, Chair, Teri Metcalf McCambridge, MD., FAAP, 
CAQSM, Philip Omohundro, M. D., John Wilckens, MD, Jeffrey Wright, 
PT, ATC, CSCS, Martin Sataloff, ATC, Loren Shipley, ATC, Cheryl Lee-
Pow, DC, Anna Jeffers, Consumer Member, Lydia McCargo-Redd, 
Consumer Member 

 
ABSENT: Heather Weesner, OTR/L, CLT 
 
STAFF PRESENT:  Ellen Douglas Smith, Deputy Director, Felicia Wright, Allied Health 

Manager, Stacey Darin, Esq., Board Counsel, Matthew Dudzic, Manager, 
Policy & Legislation, Margaret Jury, Allied Health Analyst  

 
STAFF ABSENT: Linda Monroe, Allied Health Analyst 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
 
Mr. Perez called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
On a motion made by Mr. Sataloff and seconded by Dr. Lee-Pow, the Committee approved the 
March 9, 2021, Open Meeting Minutes. 
 
LEGISLATION, REGULATIONS, AND POLICY UPDATES 
 
Mr. Dudzic informed the Committee there were two bills introduced at the 2022 legislative  
session that would have had a potential impact on athletic trainers, the Board’s General  
Provisions bill and the Athletic Trainers’ Dry Needling bill.  However, neither bill passed. 
 
In response to Dr. Wilkens’s question regarding whether or not the Elijah Gorham bill passed,  
Mr. Dudzic informed the Committee that House Bill 836, the Elijah Gorham Act had passed and  
been signed into law and directed them to the bill text for more information.  Mr. Dudzic  
clarified that while the bill established policies and guidelines for operation and use of an  
automated external defibrillator, it did not present new requirements specific to licensed athletic  
trainers or the Board. 
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BOARD COUNSEL REPORT 
 
Nothing to report 
 
CONVENE TO CLOSE 
 
Pursuant to Maryland General Provision Article §3-305(b)(1), on a motion made by Dr.  
McCambridge and seconded by Ms. Jeffers, the Committee unanimously voted to go into Closed  
Session at 10:18 a.m. to discuss its recommendation for the appointment of a new committee 
member. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
Signature on File__________ 
Felicia Wright 
Manager, Allied Health Unit 
 


